
Hello PIHA: 
 
Our April Board meeting was well attended with questions regarding ATVs on our trails, Board 
Meeting Agenda, new membership cards and the Merry-Go-Round at the campground, which 
Jacob stated our maintenance crew will look at it. 
 
The Financial Report and Meeting Minutes from March were approved. You can find meeting 
minutes on PIHA website. Copies of the financial report can be obtained from Jacob.  
 
A 2nd dues notice was mailed out on April 15th. If you have not received your dues notice, please 
call the clubhouse or email memberservices@presqueisleharbor.org. You can copy that email 
to any board member if you wish. Late fees will go into effect on May 1st. 
 
Over 300 new ID cards have been issued. As a reminder, you will be required to show valid 
identification (such as a drivers license) and have your picture taken for the card. The front desk 
attendant will also be updating all contact information. This new membership card is required 
to access the clubhouse. In the near future, it will be required to access all association facilities. 
 
Our campground managers, Jenise and Phil, will be back April 24. This means summer is really 
coming! Hopefully the Merry-Go-Round will be in good shape by then. 
 
After a short interruption, our ability to send out E-Blasts has been restored. The Social 
Activities Committee is working on our new Facebook page. In the interim, please check the 
clubhouse bulletin board and watch our website for updates. 
 
Our National Resources Committee has been very busy. The trails by the campground were 
cleaned up on April 14. Huge thank you to Matt Ulrich and Brad Mathis for organizing this work 
and thanks to all the volunteers for sharing their talents and time. In keeping with past 
restrictions, Matt also wants to reassure our members that ATVs or ORV’s will not be allowed 
on the association trails. 
 
After much discussion, the Board has made the decision to cancel seasonal boat dock rentals 
beginning in 2024. We presently have 4 seasonal dock rentals and Jacob will notify those 
members being affected. The details of how the dock rentals will be handled beginning in 2024 
is still under discussion. 
 
The Social Activities Committee has a Kentucky Derby/Cinco de Mayo theme potluck scheduled 
for Saturday, May 6 beginning at 5pm at the clubhouse. Also plan on attending our ‘Welcome 
Summer’ potluck dinner dance on Saturday, June 24 beginning at 6:30pm at the 
clubhouse. Bring your best potluck and your dancing shoes! 
 
The fans have been installed in the fitness room and everyone is much cooler!! 
 
Remember to mark your calendar for our Annual Membership Meeting/Election which will be 



held on Saturday, June 24 at 11am at the clubhouse. We presently have 8 candidates to fill 3 
open positions on the PIHA Board of Directors. Those vacancies are for a 3 year term which will 
begin right after the General Membership meeting on June 24. The candidate names and 
biographies will be on the election ballot which will be mailed in mid to late May. These ballots 
can be mailed back, dropped off at the clubhouse or turned in at the beginning of the Annual 
General Meeting. 
 
Please feel free to contact any member of the board with your concerns, suggestions, 
complaints. Our email and other contact information is on our website. You do not have to 
attend our meetings to be heard. We follow up on all communications.  
 
Although we just got teased with very summery weather, I’m afraid winter is back. Better 
outside days are coming.  
 
Colleen Campo 
President PIHA Board of Directors 
 


